
©

2025 Report to the State2025 Report to the State
published November 27, 2024published November 27, 2024

© D Squared Productions LLC



Five-Year Capital Plan    1      ARRC 2025 Report to the State

 
OUR MISSION
Through excellent customer service and 
sound business management practices, the 
Alaska Railroad Corporation provides safe, 
efficient and economical rail transportation 
and real estate services that support and 
grow economic development opportunities 

for the State of Alaska.  
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ABOUT THIS REPORT
The Alaska Railroad (ARRC) is pleased to share this year’s Report to the State, 
informing the Governor, Legislators and other key officials and stakeholders about 
the railroad’s capital improvement plans. This report details our five-year outlook 
on spending and capital investments to keep Alaska Railroad equipment and 
infrastructure healthy and serving Alaska.

The Alaska Railroad’s 2025-2030 capital plan reflects our commitment to safety, 
innovation and service excellence through careful investment in Alaska’s rail, yards, 
equipment and fleet. As you will see budgeted, our capital outlay touches all aspects 
of our business lines: from improving a customer payment portal, to improved 
information technology security, to replacement of a pre-WWII wheel lathe with a 
newer, safer system. 

To support continued growth in our freight business lines – notably driven by 
Interior fuel needs, Southcentral construction and North Slope development – we 
are procuring additional flat cars and locomotives to meet business demands. We 
are continuing to invest in safety such as upgrading our signal and defect detector 
system and completing our positive train control upgrades. Lastly, some of our most 
critical assets are also our oldest; our bridge program continues to leverage federal 
grants with internal funds to systematically repair or replace dozens of century-old 
bridges on our system. Recently, we were awarded a $43 million competitive grant to 
rehabilitate the Mears Memorial Bridge in Nenana, a key piece of infrastructure that 
is both historically significant and essential to our freight and passenger operations. 
Our capital plan demonstrates our commitment to meeting today’s demands while 
investing in the future, ensuring that a strong Alaska Railroad continues to serve 
Alaskans for generations to come. 

Sincerely,

Bill O’Leary 
President and CEO
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5-YEAR CAPITAL PLAN: Funding Sources

•	 More funding sources may be added during this 5-year period as grants, partnerships and other financial              
opportunities become available for large projects in particular.
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5-YEAR CAPITAL PLAN: Federal Funding
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5-YEAR CAPITAL PLAN: Internal Funding
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5-YEAR CAPITAL PLAN: Internal Funding cont’d
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